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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 3rd September 2012
Present:
Stuart Harris
Chairmain

Mark Sains
Secretary


Chris McLaren
Vice President

Dave Debnam
Vice President


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain

Helen Morris

Simon Cain


Pam Abbitt


Elaine Harries
1 Chairman’s Comments
Following one of the biggest changes to our club for many years we now find ourselves in our new headquarters in the Inspire: Luton Sports Village. Inevitably, we will experience some challenges in completing our transition, and I am very grateful to all members for your co-operation and patience so far.
After the summer season of road races (in which there were a very impressive set of results) I hope that you are all now looking forward to the cross-country league which is fast approaching. I would encourage everyone to have a try, even if it is just the once – you never know, you may find that you enjoy it!
Unfortunately for those of us who enjoy running away from the roads the daylight is getting noticeably scarcer as the weeks go on. Please keep this in mind when setting out for your run. Before too long we will be back to running in the dark again, so can I remind everyone of the importance of high-visibility and reflective clothing when running where traffic might also be present. Please also consider the importance of staying together when setting out for a run, and ensuring that no-one is left behind.
2 Apologies
Apologies received from Tony Green and Bill Barrett
3 Previous Minutes

Apart from a couple of editing errors, the minutes of the July meeting were agreed and accepted

4 Matters Arising
w.r.t HM’s query about a Press Officer:
-  SH has been trying to submit reports, but had issues with time (both too much work, and actual time when reports must be submitted)

 * A monthly report was suggested instead of a weekly (an edited version of the running report)

 * A report about the upcoming 30th anniversary of the Striders would also be good.

5 Secretary Report

Correspondence received:
· Graham Keen (Team Beds & Luton) emailed regarding setting up a Luton Parkrun
· MS replied indicating that SSJC would help with expertise and advertise the run (for competitors and volunteers), but would not commit any specific personnel

· Jenny Griffiths (member) emailed regarding participation of club ‘events’: Stevenage relays; Alf Brown Handicap; Cross country

· Many of the details are passed on by word-of-mouth and are very dependent on the running group

· Suggestions include:

· Members leaflet (EH)

· FAQ and details (KA & EH) that will be put out a month before hand on the front desk (and put on the website as well)

· Possibly get some personal experiences of the different runs

· A Q+A session in a social (including anonymous submissions where necessary)

· Do a couple of runs around the Stopsley course on a Saturday morning to show what an ‘average’ course is like

· (MS) to email Jenny about the suggestions

· Update: Jenny was glad that things were being considered

· Luton’s Best Awards

· No one knew what they were ‘best’ of, so nothing was done

· Dave Thompson (member) emailed regarding:
· Suggestions for the monthly social

· It was decided to investigate ‘The Barrels’ as an initial plan

· Suggested using online payment for paying annual subs

· The idea was discussed and currently left as is:

· Using a credit-card system would add an additional cost

· Direct payment would cause problems if someone forgot to include a reference

· Many members currently live away from Luton and send a cheque if they cannot get to the club.

· David Watchorn (President of Sub-Aqua club) emailed regarding current situation with Inspire

· The committee decided to state what the current situation is, but indicate that the club appreciates the situation for many of the water based clubs, but is waiting for further developments before making any further decisions

· (MS) to send a reply

· Update: email sent

6 Treasurer’s Report

SH presented the report prepared by TG:-

Current Account Balance:
£    185.62
Savings Bank Balance:
£17163
Charity Account:

£  2888.78
7 Membership Secretary’s Report

A further 6 members have now joined.
All affiliations have been registered

· (TG) supply cheque to CM for remaining fees.

8 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby - July 2012
aturday 4th John Chapman ran the St Albans 5k Park Run.
Sunday 5th    Mark Sains ran the Indian Queens half marathon, perhaps you could enlighten us Mark as to where this was?
Saturday 11th  Once again John Chapman ran another St Albans Park Run. 
Paul Keech completed the Herts Stroller 54 mile event in 13¾ hours, which was 55 minutes quicker than last year.
Sunday 12th  Three Striders ran the Bearbrook 10k with P.B. runs from Matt Crossland and Zena Ellis. 
Dave Hall’s name has been missing for a couple of weeks and that is unusual for him, but he is back now. He ran the Salisbury 54321 marathon. 
Andy Ward did the Grafman Half Iron Man Triathlon.
Saturday 18th  Kieron Fitzpatrick raced the train and lost in Wales.Good try Kieron!
Saturday 25th   Louise Peters represented Bedfordshire in the inter-counties 5000m track race and her finishing time now leaves her 2nd ranked Vet 40 in the UK. Yet another superb achievement Louise!
Thursday 16th   Saw a brilliant turnout of 38 Striders to run the annual Alf Brown Handicap Race. It was extremely pleasing to see so many taking part in this event, which is the way it should be. It would be brilliant if one year every single club member took part. Maybe next year? We would like to thank everybody who ran and everybody who helped in any way, but a special thank you must go to Mark Sains who did a splendid job with the handicapping. Amazingly he managed to get 33 runners all with different abilities to finish in just over 3 minutes between first and last. Well done Mark. After a very close finish the race was won once again by Matt Crossland. Congratulations Matt!

After the race we all returned to the Regional for the last time after 30 years. When we think back (we can go back 25 years) the Regional has been very good to us and we have had some excellent times there. We have always been well treated and always got on very well with the staff. Let’s hope that continues in the new centre. Most important of all is the way Stopsley Striders has grown and progressed as a strong running club within the county, without losing its name as one of the friendliest running clubs you will find and long may that continue.

We are now settling into the new centre and everything seems to be running relatively smoothly so far. We know the week before we moved there were a few problems to be sorted out but we have just the man for that. We would like to say a big thank you to our treasurer and Vice President Tony Green who we know had a very busy few days making sure everything was sorted out and ready for us and just as we are used to from him, everything was dealt with in a very efficient and professional manner. Well done Tony. Now we can start to look forward to the next 30 years (we can dream).

9 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded to:
· Tony Green
· For the hard work put in throughout, but specifically as point of contact with Inspire to ensure that he move went as smoothly as possible
10 Striders 30th Anniversary

EH is meeting Nora on Thursday to get final details and will pass the details on
(DD) will put menu on website

· Update: Done

(KA + EH) to sell tickets

· Update: SC is currently selling the tickets

(SH) to contact Tony Simmons

11 Moving to Inspire Sports Village

Done (but will be ongoing) – with many thanks to TG for all his help.
We need to consider security of the room while out on runs

We are still waiting on access cards

· TG has emailed, but Inspire is still considering the option

An absence of a (reasonable) bar has been noted

· Most clubs are going to ‘The Barrels’ instead

· (SH) investigating wrt social nights

Notice boards should be raised with Inspire in the new future.

(DD) to email Inspire regarding creating links for the website

12 Prepartion for AGM

Provisional Date: 25th October

Need to check with Inspire about using the Function Room (specifically the number of chairs)

· (SH) to contact TG

(CM + MS) to find last year’s minutes

· Update: CM emailed MS with minutes

13 A.O.B

National Cross Country: 23rd Februrary – Sunderland

· It is a long way and most of the committee would prefer not to go

· (MS) to create a form to register interest

· The club is always willing to enter anyone who will make their own way regardless

DD is ordering more kit and is considering a long sleeve top

· The committee asked for a sample

· SC asked whether the kit suppliers do reflective kit

· DD replied that they do, but it is quite expensive and cannot have an emblem

· The cheap sports shops supply reflective kit a lot cheaper

A provisional date for the Awards Night was stated to be 9th February 2013

w.r.t Three Counties Cross Country:

Need to check with Bill about what has been confirmed (Update: 16th December)

· Need to think about the actual location and whether the course must be changed at all

KA raised the question about where the club stands wrt coaching schedules (especially for health issues) as a coach may have been put in an awkward position

· (SH) to remind members that they are responsible for their own health, and should raise any limitations with coaches as soon as possible

· (KA) to confirm with the coach (that originally had the issue) whether they were aware of any problems

PA asked that the committee use PA’s email – and not Philip’s

· (MS) will resend the PA’s email to the committee
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